
From: Kibler,Mandy <Kiblerm@sctechsystem.edu>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/2/2014 1:32:47 PM
Subject: RE: H 3893

Christian –
 
Dr. Jimmie Williamson will serve on this committee on behalf of our State Board Chairman.  He is out of the office this 
week, but will be returning next week.  Please let us know when the meeting will be.
 
Thanks,
 
Mandy
 
 
 

Mandy M. Kibler, CGFO, M.Ed.
Vice President
Finance and Government Relations
 
803.896.5316 (w)   |   803.422.0349 (c)   | 803.896.5316 (f)
kiblerm@sctechsystem.edu

THIS ELECTRONIC MESSAGE AND ANY ATTACHMENTS ARE INTENDED ONLY FOR THE USE OF THE INDIVIDUAL OR ENTITY TO WHICH IT IS 
ADDRESSED, AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL AND EXEMPT FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER APPLICABLE LAW. 
DO NOT FORWARD THIS MESSAGE WITHOUT EXPRESS CONSENT OF THE SENDER. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
review, reliance, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please 
immediately notify the sender by return email message and delete all copies of the original communication. Thank you for your cooperation.

 
 
From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, May 23, 2014 9:26 AM
 
To: Kibler,Mandy
 
Subject: H 3893
 
Hi Mandy,
 
                H. 3893 has been enrolled and will likely land on the Governor’s desk next week.  Among other things, it sets 
up a “special assessment panel” that will first meet within two weeks of the bill’s signature and which must work with 
the Budget and Control Board to procure both (1) a “summative assessment system” and (2) a “college and career 
readiness assessment” by September 30, 2014.
 
                The special assessment panel includes the Chairman of the South Carolina Technical College System Board or 
his designee.  If it’s a designee, that person has “to serve continuously instead of intermittently with himself or 
another designee.”  Assuming the bill is ratified next week and the Governor elects to sign it, the first meeting of this 
panel would likely be Monday, June 2nd.
 
                I just wanted to give you a heads-up that this thing was out there, since the implementation timeline is fairly 
aggressive and we’ll need to know who would be participating in relatively short order.  I’ll double-back early next 
week to discuss this a little more.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
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